
 

 

 

 

Petrobras on the cancellation of the UTGCA adequacy project 

—  

Rio de Janeiro, December 4, 2020 - Petróleo Brasileiro S.A. – Petrobras informs that, based on an 

evaluation of its portfolio of opportunities and projects, it has decided to interrupt the development 

of the infrastructure adequacy project of the Monteiro Lobato Gas Treatment Unit (UTGCA), located in 

Caraguatatuba-SP. 

The decision was made due to the project's loss of economic attractiveness, evaluated in light of the 

premises of the 2021-2025 Strategic Plan. As a result, Petrobras also decided to cancel the associated 

bids that would meet the project. 

Petrobras reinforces its commitment to the generation of value in its portfolio and its strategy 

supported by the five pillars: maximizing the return on capital employed, reducing the cost of capital, 

relentless search for low costs and efficiency, meritocracy, and safety, health, respect for people and 

the environment. 

 

 

 

 

www.petrobras.com.br/ir 

For more information: 

PETRÓLEO BRASILEIRO S.A. – PETROBRAS | Investors Relations 

 email: petroinvest@petrobras.com.br/acionistas@petrobras.com.br 

 Av. República do Chile, 65 – 1803 – 20031-912 – Rio de Janeiro, RJ. 

 Tel.: 55 (21) 3224-1510/9947 | 0800-282-1540 

 

This document may contain forecasts within the meaning of Section 27A of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (Securities Act), and Section 21E of the Securities Trading Act of 1934, as 

amended (Trading Act) that reflect the expectations of the Company's officers. The terms: "anticipates", "believes", "expects", "predicts", "intends", "plans", "projects", "aims", "should," and 

similar terms, aim to identify such forecasts, which evidently involve risks or uncertainties, predicted or not by the Company. Therefore, future results of the Company's operations may differ 

from current expectations, and the reader should not rely solely on the information included herein.   


